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MINUTES OF THE MEETING    
OF RAWCLIFFE PARISH COUNCIL                             
WHICH TOOK PLACE ON THURSDAY 22nd FEBRUARY  2018 
IN THE GOSPEL HALL, THE GREEN, RAWCLIFFE

at 7.00pm
                       Present:
 
Councillor R. Barker     –  Chairman 


Councillor M. McKenna


Councillor B. Clark



Councillor A. Handley



Councillor D. McKenna


Councillor J. Taylor



Councillor S. Wade
                       In Attendance
Mrs. P.A. Sykes (Clerk)


8 Visitors.
030
TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies were received from Councillor P.R. Sykes
It is a legal requirement that all apologies, forwarded to the Clerk, must contain the reasons for absence from Parish Council meetings.  This information is confidential and will not be minuted.
     031
TO CONFIRM MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 
Minutes of the meeting of Rawcliffe Parish Council held on 25th January 2018 were signed as a true copy.

RESOLVED – proposed and seconded that the above minutes were circulated, read, and signed as a true copy.
032
TO RECORD DECLARATION OF INTEREST


In accordance with the Code of Conduct which was adopted by Rawcliffe Parish Council on 27th June 2012 and amended on 26th September 2012 any member must declare an interest and identify the Agenda item which they think they may have an interest in according to the Declaration of Members Interest and the type of interest being declared.

RESOLVED - proposed and seconded that the Chairman suspend the meeting during the following item.
033
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 

River Bridge, Rawcliffe Bridge – Residents of the Parish have shown their displeasure with the time being taken to repair this bridge.  It was noted that ERYC have stated that the bridge is in a dangerous condition and requires more remedial work than initially realised.  There is a promise that the bridge should be open mid to late March with single file traffic to cars only and with traffic lights and concrete bollards to stop commercial vehicles.  ERYC has promised to keep the residents and Rawcliffe Parish Council informed.
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Proposed One Way System – Perhaps the proposal to allow traffic to exit the village in front of the Old Vicarage onto Goole Road is the wrong way round and to exit at the opposite side of the Village Green
 at the side of Church would be most beneficial.  If the One Way System was to be put in place this would have to be regulated by double yellow lines to stop parking on that stretch of road in order to keep traffic free flowing and to make sure the bus service could access this road easily.  This issue has been raised many times with ERYC who stated that they would look at this problem if residents proved this is the solution they need.  ERYC also state that as there have been no major accidents on this stretch of road they feel they are not able to implement any parking, speeding or one way systems.  On the recent Newsletter a tear off slip appeared but only 6% of residents have returned this slip.  It was decided that the date for the return of the slips would be delayed until the date of the March Parish Council meeting.  
Parking – An issue causing much concern round the Village Green area of the Parish.  The area from Goole Road in front of the old Post Office and housing the ‘P’ gate is a problem area connected in part to the proposed One Way System, parking and speeding.  Residents park their cars the whole of the way on the side of the road, some times using the Village Green to park their cars.  This is causing damage to the Village Green and causes a ‘blind corner’ outside the old Post Office.  It is a great fear that an accident will happen on this stretch of road.  Parking bays were mentioned.  This matter will be placed on the March Agenda.  It was noted that commercial vehicles are now parking overnight on the Village Green.  Members agreed to contact ERYC Highways with residents’ concerns.
The Chairman will open the meeting

034
TO RECEIVE CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

· Arriva should be contacted and asked if the bus could leave the normal rout via Mill Lane, travel to Croda, turn at Croda travel back down Mill Lane and continue with the normal route to facilitate a passenger service to Rawcliffe Bridge.
· Patient transport is still in operation should any residents need transport from Rawcliffe Bridge to the Doctors surgery in Rawcliffe.

· Rawcliffe Rubbish Ridders were thanked for their continued work to help alleviate the rubbish problem in the village.

· The suggestion to erect a memorial stone in Rawcliffe Cemetery to the memory of Rawcliffe Hall patients cannot come to fruition as ERYC cannot release names for 100 years.  ERYC will be contacted again and this item will be discussed further.

· ERYC have been sent proof that Rawcliffe was once called the Queen of Villages in order to gain permission to erect new village signage.

· Councillor Wade was thanked for her work on Facebook on behalf of Rawcliffe Parish Council.
035
TO RECEIVE CLERK’S REPORT
· ERYC confirm that they will arrange for grass cutting to start in the spring.
· George Fillingham – asks if he could demonstrate in the Cemetery the difference between mulching and collecting the grass cuttings.
· ERYC – confirm they have received the Nomination for Rawcliffe Rubbish Ridders for the Chairman’s Award.

· Kevin Bainton, Airmyn Landscapes – requested further information regarding the successful contractor for grass cutting in the Parish.
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· Snaith & Cowick Town Council – invite members of Rawcliffe Parish Council to their St. George’s Day Celebrations which are to take place on Saturday 21st April, 2018 from 6.30pm
· ERNLLCA Newsletter 
· Councillor Wade would like Facebook as an agenda item each month.
036
TO CONSIDER AND ACT UPON CORRESPONDENCE IF NECESSARY

ERYC – inform the Parish Council of temporary prohibition of through traffic at Rawcliffe Station Level Crossing Wednesday 21st February 2018 at 22.30pm until Thursday 22nd February 2018 at 05.15am
J. Punton & Son – have a community magazine and wish to know the events taking place in Rawcliffe over March, April & May.  Mr. Punton is to be asked to confirm if this magazine will be distributed in the Parish of Rawcliffe.
ERYC – have forwarded their Safeguarding Adults Board Newsletter.
Graham Henderson – has written to the Chief Executive of ERYC complaining that the footpath going east from the village of Rawcliffe Bridge to gain access to Oakhill Nature Reserve is in an unsatisfactory condition.  Railtrack are to be contacted regarding improving this access road not blocking the access.
Snaith & Cowick Town Council invite members of the Parish Council to the Freedom of Snaith Ceremony & Service on 29th April 2018.

Letters have been received from Rawcliffe School – from Harry and Sophia D thanking the Parish Council for contributing towards the butterfly trail in memory of the Holocaust. 

Ch. Insp Community Policing, Iain Dixon – has forwarded the monthly newsletter.

Andrew Percy MP - e-newsletter.
North Marshlands Community Led Crime Action Plan – a meeting has been booked in Snaith Community Sports Hall 6.30 to 8pm on Tuesday 27th March 2018.

ERYC Road Traffic Regulation Act. Rawcliffe Station Level Crossing will be closed from Wednesday 21st February at 19.15pm until Thursday 22nd February at 04.45am.

A copy letter has been received from Mr. G. Henderson who contacted Alan Menzies, Director of Planning and Economic Regeneration regarding the Pedestrian and Cycle Links from Rawcliffe Bridge to Goole.

ERNLLCA – Following the high profile trial and conviction of a former Town Clerk from within the ERNLLCA area, ERNLLCA is offering a set of single evening training sessions on councillors’ financial responsibilities.
Kelvin Breen – Scout leader for 1st Snaith Rawcliffe Bridge is asking if the Parish Council could help with financing a young leader to attend the World Scout Jamboree in USA.  

RESOLVED – that £50 would be donated to this cause.
A resident has asked for the Holly bush opposite the old Post Office to be removed.  After much discussion it was decided that this bush should stay because it has the effect of making vehicles stop before joining Station Road.
037
TO CONSIDER AND APPROVE APPLICATIONS FOR MEMORIAL IN RAWCLIFFE CEMETERY

An application has been received for the erection in Rawcliffe Cemetery of a memorial to the memory of Matthew Turan.

An application to erect a memorial in Rawcliffe Cemetery in memory of Robert Henry Dealtry


RESOLVED – no objections were given to these applications.
038 
TO CONSIDER PLANNING APPLICATIONS/PLANNING DECISION/INFORMATION
Planning Applications:
18/00551/TCA – Crown lift two ornamental trees at 48 High Street, Rawcliffe.
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18/00518/PLF – Erection of a detached garage.  Manor House 73a The Green, Rawcliffe, Goole.
RESOLVED – that no objections be given to these applications.

039
TO RECEIVE AN UP TO DATE REPORT ON THE PLAY N SK8 PARK & TO DISCUSS RAWCLIFFE BRIDGE PLAYING FIELD AND TO DISCUSS AND RECOMMEND APPROVAL OF ANY WORKS FOUND NECESSARY & TO DISCUSS THE FLOODING OF THE PLAYING FIELD AT RAWCLIFFE BRIDGE

a.  The monthly inspection of the play areas in Rawcliffe and Rawcliffe Bridge has been carried out and the report received by the Clerk.
b.  A weekly ‘walk through’ visual inspection has taken place for Insurance purposes.  

c.  To discuss and recommend approval of any works found necessary and to discuss the flooding at Rawcliffe Bridge Playing Field


ERYC RURAL VALUATION & ESTATES SURVEYOR – states that he cannot find exact history of the drainage of this field but that if Rawcliffe Parish Council wish to drain the field he thought ERYC would look favourably on this exercise.

A quotation has been received for drainage works to Rawcliffe Bridge Playing Field.  In the first instance this quotation will be forwarded to the Valuation and Estates Surveyor who will be asked if ERYC could help financially with this work.  Rawcliffe Parish Council rent this field from ERYC as a Playing Field but because of the flooding issues, this area is not fit for purpose as a playing field.  This item will appear on the March Parish Council Agenda.
040
TO DISCUSS THE PROBLEM OF HABITUAL PARKING ON THE VILLAGE GREEN
Letters are to be circulated to properties surrounding part of the Village Green targeting residents who habitually park their vehicles on the Village Green.  Commercial vehicles and cars are driving onto the Village Green to avoid oncoming traffic from Goole Road and to take a wider ‘turn’ into their property.
Visibility from the ‘P’ Gate is poor because of parked cars close by and those vehicles parking on the double yellow lines.  Rawcliffe Parish Council is in touch with ERYC but receives no positive feedback when asking for help with Parking and Speeding.  Some residents of the Village Green area have stated that they have been given permission to park on the grass, this is untrue
041
TO REPORT ANY SUGGESTIONS FOR PARTICIPATION OF RESIDENTS DURING THE TOUR DE YORKSHIRE

Snaith and Cowick Town Council are holding a special meeting for community groups for ideas regarding this event and ask Rawcliffe Parish Council for their ideas.


Rawcliffe and Rawcliffe Bridge School will be allowed to come onto the Village Green to view the race.  Rawcliffe Parish Council will purchase flags for schoolchildren and the schools will be asked to make bunting.  Bunting is to be made to decorate the Village Green area by residents.  Old bikes and children on old bikes would be a possibility.  An offer has been made by a resident of the Parish on behalf of his cycling club of £500 to be spent on the hire of a ‘big screen’ to be situated on the Village Green for the day.  This display will be investigated and information discussed during the March meeting.  Other firms within the Parish are to be asked to contribute also.
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042
TO DISCUSS AND IMPLEMENT THE REQUIREMENTS OF THE NEW DATA PROTECTION ACT


The Clerk attended a Seminar on Monday 19th February delivered by Alan Barker of ERNLLCA.  Several documents were made available at this session and were forwarded to all Parish Council Councillors.  The Clerk outlined the responsibilities of the Parish Council and this subject will be discussed further during the March Parish Council meeting.
043
TO DISCUSS THE POSSIBILITY OF ORGANISING A CRITICAL RESPONSE UNIT


 Councillor D. McKenna is to look into the feasibility of forming such a unit.
044
TO RECEIVE REPORTS REGARDING THE REFURBISHMENT OF THE WAR MEMORIAL IN READINESS FOR THE 100TH ANNIVERSARY

      ERYC Schedule 4 Notice that a building has become listed.  Rawcliffe War Memorial has been included in a list of buildings of special architectural interest and is now classed as a Listed Building Grade II
Letters with Tender Invitations are to be sent to accredited contractors to carry out works to the War Memorial including cleaning and re-lettering in time for Remembrance Sunday 2018. A letter is to be sent to Croda and Cepac asking them for a donation towards this work as there were many Parishioners, employed by the Paper Mill who were lost or injured in the war.  This matter is to be further discussed in the March meeting.
045
TO DISCUSS THE POSSIBILITY OF A SLIP ROAD IN THE AREA OF THE OLD POLLINGTON AIRFIELD


Ward Councillor Fox is to keep the Parish Council informed of any progress with this proposal.
046
TO RECEIVE INFORMATION RELATING TO THE GREAT BRITISH SPRING CLEAN MARCH 2ND – 4TH


Rawcliffe Rubbish Ridders will be taking part in this event and have asked for any able bodied residents to come along and help.  A request could be placed in the Goole Times.
047
TO DISCUSS THE ARTWORK REQUIRED FOR RAWCLIFFE BRIDGE SIGNS



A decision has been made to have the artwork depicting wildlife on the proposed new signs for Rawcliffe Bridge.
  048
TO RECEIVE REPORTS FROM MEMBERS OF THE COUNCIL ON MEETINGS ATTENDED

Councillors M & D McKenna attended a meeting in Howden about the Tour de Yorkshire and reported various activities which are being discussed.

Councillor M. McKenna attended the Festival meeting.

049      TO REPORT ON THE PROGRESS OF FILLING THE CASUAL VACANCY FOR A PARISH COUNCILLOR   


ERYC have informed the Parish Council that there was no request for an election to fill the Casual Vacancy.  A notice will now be placed in the Goole Times and all Parish Council Noticeboards.
050
TO REVIEW STANDING ORDERS, FINANCIAL REGULATIONS AND RISK ASSESSMENT

A copy of the Standing Orders and Financial Regulations were emailed to all Parish Council members.

RESOLVED that the present Standing Orders and Financial Regulations were reviewed and approved.
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051
TO RECEIVE REPORTS FROM WARD MEMBERS


The condition of Drax link road is causing concern and Ward Councilor Fox is taking measures to have this area tidied up.

052
TO DISCUSS AND APPROVE FINANCIAL MATTERS
a.  Accounts for Approval                                                         Invoice Total                  Deductible VAT
D. McKenna – reimbursement for wood and distribution
  Of Newsletters


                                                50.60

D. Nurse – Playground inspections                                                    48.00

Signs of Cheshire – Notice Board                                                 2,730.00                              455.00
Kelvin Breen – Scout leader for 1st Snaith Rawcliffe Bridge is asking if the Parish Council could help with financing a young leader to attend the World Scout Jamboree in USA.
RESOLVED – that £50 should be donated to this young leader.
Payments made under powers specified in Section 4.1 Budgetary Control & Authority to Spend and included in the Financial Regulations (2014)
b. To approve Bank Reconciliation for the month of January
RESOLVED that the bank reconciliation was circulated and read and approved by members.

A report was given to all members regarding the dispute with signatures on the Bank Mandate.  This dispute will be resolved and a new Mandate completed as soon as possible.
053
TO CONFIRM THE DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING


The Parish Meeting will be held on Thursday 22nd March 2018 at 6.30pm in the Gospel Hall.

The next Parish Council meeting will take place on Thursday 22nd March 2018 in the Gospel Hall, The Green, Rawcliffe following the Parish Meeting.
054
ITEMS TO BE PLACED ON THE AGENDA FOR THE NEXT MEETING OF RAWCLIFFE  PARISH COUNCIL 

To further report on activities in conjunction with the Tour de Yorkshire

To receive any further reports on the possibility of a bus service for Rawcliffe Bridge


To discuss traffic problems in the Village Green area


To discuss the possibility of erecting a memorial stone in Rawcliffe Cemetery in memory of Rawcliffe Hall patients.


To receive a progress report concerning flooding on Rawcliffe Bridge Playing Field


To discuss events which could take place to mark the end of World War II


To discuss applications for Grants


To receive up to date information from Facebook
EXCLUSION OF THE PRESS AND PUBLIC FOR THE DURATION OF THIS AGENDA DUE TO THE CONFIDENTIAL BUSINESS TO BE DISCUSSED
055 
TO DISCUSS, APPROVE AND ACCEPT STAFF SALARY
Staff Salary – February - £651.23
RESOLVED – that staff salary, as presented, should be paid.
056    
TO APPROVE PAYMENTS TO INLAND REVENUE
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RESOLVED -  that HMRC commitments are paid per the report submitted to Council 
Inland Revenue February £71.14
057     TO CONFIRM PAYMENTS TO NEST PENSION
The January/February payment to Nest Pension was approved and confirmed
 058
TO ACCEPT AND APPROVE THE CLERKS TIME SHEETS

Timesheet – Timesheets, as presented were signed by the Chairman of the Personnel Committee.
There being no further business the meeting was closed at 9.20pm
Signed ……………………………………….     Date ……………………………………………

